Kensington Conservation Commission March 8, 2016

Members Present: Sydnee Goodard, Bob Gustafson, Joan Skewes

Call to Order: 7: 30 pm

- 1. February minutes approved.
- 2. Motion to approved for expenditure of up to \$3,000 for appraisal of Glenn Schrempf land in Kensington. The parcel is approximately 50% in Kensington and 50% in Hampton Falls. Hampton Falls has voted to commit up to \$3,000 for appraisal of entire parcel.
- 3. It has been reported that Exeter plans on removing the Great Dam in July 2016. The Commission discussed how it will affect the drainage in Great Meadows.
- 4. The Commission reviewed monitoring reports from the South East Land Trust (SELT) for property off Moulton Ridge Road.
- 5. The Commission voted to pay for membership dues to the New Hampshire Association of Conservation Commissions in the amount of \$296.00.

Meeting adjourned 8:35 pm